LAKES REGION REPEATER ASSOCIATION 147.63/03~mhz The Friendly Little Voice of the Lakes Region

ANNUAL MEETING

The ANNUAL MEETING of the LAKES REGION REPEATER ASSOCIATION will be held on Saturday, August 26th, at Hu and Kay's camp on Silver Lakes in Tilton, N.H. Membersand spouse (or is it spice?) are all urged to attend. Directions to the camp are below.

Schedule is as follows:

12:00 noon

Social Hour. BYOB and hors d'oeuvres if you wish; also a lawn chair. Swimming, boating, visiting, gossiping, etc!

2:00 pm
3:00 PM

Light refreshments the Topliff's will provide.

The grill will be on, mixers provided. Good weather guaranteed!

Directions to Topliff's Camp:

From South and North: Take Exit #20 off Interstate #93, turn left at the lights, go $1\frac{1}{2}$ miles past the commercial area, and turn right onto Noyes Road just beyond the Kubota Tractor sales place, and Self-Storage place. Go over the tracks, continue straight ahead and watch for our sign on your right. Plenty of parking space.

From Laconia, take Route 3 through Lochmere, and watch for the left turn onto Noyes Road just after the Floor Covering sales place.

From Belmont, take Route 140 to Route 3 by L.M.Pike plant. Turn right onto Route 3 and follow instructions above.

Our telephone number at camp is 286-3230, and I will monitor 147.03 and/or 146.52. Try the repeater first.

No reservations necessary, but we hope you will come and enjoy the gathering and meeting.

The Spring Get-Together was brought up as to place and activities. Some comments regarding the service and other factors at Pheasant Ridge were mentioned, resulting in an 8 to 5 vote against meeting there in the spring again. Other possibilities such as the Hickory Stick, various VFW and Legion Halls were mentioned as possibilities, with a catered meal. One person even suggested holding it on the Mt. Washington with a cruise on Winnipesaukee!

The suggestion was made that the Association might wish to make a donation in memory and honor of Harold Wallace, K1NZJ, and an appropriate place could be the Holderness Historical Society. It was voted to donate \$25.00 in his name as suggested. Harold was very interested and active in that organization.

NOTICE: The Executive Committee will meet on Saturday, October 28th, at 2:00 PM, at the repeater's home, W1NBL's on Long Island.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:40 PM.

Respectfully submitted, Hu Topliff, WlLIM Secretary

P.S. Hu and Kay found several articles of clothing covering everything from top to bottom, left behind. Fortunately the owners were discovered and the articles are bing returned to their rightful owners. But one article was an almost unmentionable "black bottom" to a bathing suit. C. did it arrive back at your home for proper use again? I still don't see how Dave can wear a hat with so much gold braid on it. No wonder his head tips to one side! Ohwell, we'veall heard of the Navy brass!

PPS: Membership renewal forms will be going outearly in November. One renewal has been received already. Thanks, Phil.

PPSS: There wasn't any ice cream eating contest this year. Maybe that's one reason the attendance was down. And speaking of former ice cream eaters — champions, that is, Charlie Hamlyn almost made it to the meeting. He has had a good report from the doctor, and is getting along quite well at times. Send him a card, give him a call, or drop in on him when your in the area. Anita Colbath is coming along slowly, but steadily. She and Pete were there, but had to leave early. All things considered, everyone else was in good shape, even the birthday guy from Hollis.